


My Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
 Today we celebrate the Feast of the Lord’s Presentation in 
the temple. Jesus, indeed, is the Light of the World. As his faithful 
disciples we are called to carry his light to the ends of the earth. We 
do so by reflecting Christ in our lives to all those that we meet. May 
he give us the grace and strength we need to be his faithful disciples. 
 
 This past week our oldest parishioner, Frances Dubiel, died 
on Monday evening. Frances was 106 years old. For many years she 
cared for our altar linens until she became homebound about 10 years 
ago. Some of the lace on our altar clothes, which she made, came 
from her brother’s albs. He was a Monsignor. Let us remember 
Frances in our prayers. She was a good, kind and holy person. She 
will be buried next to her husband in Illinois. May she rest in peace. 
 
 Don’t forget the upcoming Chili Cook-off sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus. Further details are in the bulletin. The money 
raised will go to help pay for the new, bound missalettes.   
 
 May the Lord continue to bless all of you! 
 
Devotedly in the Lord, 
 
 
 
 
(The Very Reverend) Aquinas M. Nichols 
Pastor 

 

A light of revelation to the Gentiles  
and glory for your people Israel. 

THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN STREAMING ONLINE: 
www.BasilicaofStJohn.org and click on the link… 

….. “LIVE TELECAST” tab to watch daily Mass and the Sunday Mass. 

PRAYER CHAIN:  Do you know someone who is in need of prayer? 
The Basilica Prayer Chain can help. To request prayers email Deacon Luke 
Tieskoetter at tieskoetterluke3@gmail.com or Terri at 321-2743 or 
sinc2@aol.com.  

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
FEBRUARY 1 TO FEBRUARY 9 

TIMES FOR EUCHARIST AND INTENTIONS 

SAT        4:00PM      Special Intention  
01            6:00PM      Spanish Mass 
               
SUN                                                   
02           8:30AM       Parish & Benefactors  
             10:30AM      +Deceased Nguyen Family Members 
            
MON              
03          12:00PM     +Marguerite Claerhout 
             
TUE                             
04          12:00PM     +Cody Henritzy 
               
WED                                  
05          12:00PM     +Donna Blaskovich 
          
THU                      
06          12:00PM     Intentions of Fr. Thomas DeCarlo 
              
FRI        
07         12:00PM     +Don Biddle 
                   
SAT                         
08           9:00AM     +Living/Deceased Members of Altar & Rosary 
— — —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —  —    
 (Vigil Mass) 
                4:00PM    +Kathryn Mauro 
              
SUN        8:30AM    Parish & Benefactors   
09          10:30AM    +Dorothy Halliburton 

REMAINING ELEVATOR DEBT: $53,970.87 

DEBT TO FOUNDATION: $20,000.00 

New ways to give to the Basilica of Saint John: 
Text-To-Give phone number. With Text-To-Give 
you simply put in a dollar amount and send a text to 
the following: (515) 293-4810. Scan the following 
QR Code for a one-time gift or setup an account.   

CATECHISM CORNER:  
Last week’s question:   

In what does the final judgment consist?   
 

ANSWER: The final or universal judgment consists in a 

sentence of happiness or eternal condemnation, which the 
Lord Jesus will issue in regard to the “just and the 
unjust” (Acts 24:15) when he returns as the Judge of the 
living and the dead. After the last judgment, the 
resurrected body will share in the retribution which the 
soul received at the particular judgment. 

WEEKLY INCOME – 1/26/20 
Total - $14,010.36 
Need - $21,311.35 
 
Year to Date (YTD) – Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020 
YTD Total - $651,120.55 
YTD Need - $639,340.50 

Your 2019 tithing/tax letters are ready. You can pick them up 
in the parish office Monday thru Friday, 8am-4pm. If you have 
questions please call the office at 244-3101, ext. 0. 

FIRST COMMUNION PARENTS MEETING: There will be a 
meeting Wednesday, February 5 for all parents of children preparing 
to receive First Communion on May 3, 2020.  The meeting will begin 
at 7:00 p.m. in the school.  This meeting is for all parents registered at 
the Basilica whose children are being prepared for First Communion 
in the Basilica Religious Education program and those registered, 
Basilica parents whose children are home schooled or who are 
receiving religious education in another faith formation program.  This 
is a very important meeting. Please bring a copy of your child’s 
Baptismal certificate to this meeting. We must receive the Baptismal 
Certificate before your child can receive First Communion.  If you are 
unable to attend, please call either Margaret at 515-244-3101 ext. 220 
or Jenifer at 515-244-3101 ext. 204. 

http://www.BasilicaofStJohn.org
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LIFELINES:  The "Choice" is Ours at the Ballot Box 
(cont’d): Cardinal Egan and the Catholic bishops of New 
York released a statement (Our Cherished Right, Our Solemn 
Duty) urging voters to make pro-life issues their first priority 
when voting. They say the destruction of 60 million children 
and the injury of countless millions of women eclipses any 
other political issue. The bishops warn against voting solely 
out of party loyalty or self interest and say voters should be 
guided by the pro-life teachings of the Catholic Church. “The 
inalienable right to life of every innocent human person 
outweighs other concerns where Catholics may use prudential 
judgment, such as how best to meet the needs of the poor or to 
increase access to health care for all," they add. “The right to 
life is the right through which all others flow,” they wrote. “To 
the extent candidates reject this fundamental right by 
supporting an objective evil, such as legal abortion, euthanasia 
or embryonic stem cell research, Catholics should consider 
them less acceptable for public office.” Today, in America 
3,500 innocent babies lose their lives each day and in the 
words of Pope John Paul II "the blood of the victims cry to 
God for justice." Tragically, that figure could be even greater 
depending on the outcome of this election.  (Pro-lifearticles.org)  

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: Congratulations to Remi Ward and 
her family on the recent celebration of the Sacrament of Baptism.  

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH: Adam & Terri Nichols & Family. 

HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL: Registration is open to our currently 
enrolled families. Please contact the school office with any registration 
questions you may have. An informational meeting will be held for 

all parents who are interested in their child attending Holy Family 
Catholic School’s Pre-K and Kindergarten classes for the 2020-2021 
school year.  This meeting will be held in the school gym on Wednesday, 
February 19, at 6:00 p.m. Admission procedure, financial aid, 
immunization requirements, curriculum, and the school mission will be 
shared at this event. Holy Family Catholic School is looking for substitute 
teachers, if you can substitute please call the school to set up a meeting.  

AROUND THE DIOCESE 
Ladies’ MOSAIC Luncheon: This free luncheon series provides women the perfect 
opportunity to invite their friends out for fellowship food and an inspiring 
presentation! The next luncheon will be Thursday, February 13 at St. Theresa’s 
Catholic Church, 1230 Merle Hay Road, Des Moines. Doors open for lunch at 
11:30am, the programs runs 12pm-1pm. The presentation will be given by Chris 
Magruder, founder and president of “The Veil Removed”, a short film project about 
the Mass. She is also a co-host of “Catholic Woman Now” on Iowa Catholic Radio. 
Her presentation will be on “The Miracle of the Veil Removed.” Reserve your seat 
today, contact IowaCatholicRadio.com/events or call 515-223-1150. 
 
Man-Up West Power Lunch, February (Catholic Fellowship for Men): Friday, 
February 14th at Noon/St. Francis of Assisi Parish, West Des Moines. St. John Paul II 
said man cannot live without love, and that our lives are meaningless until we 
encounter love, experience it and make it our own. On Valentine's Day there is a lot 
of talk about love, and at our power lunch Adam Storey, Director of the Marriage and 
Family Life Office, will explore what love really means, how to identify counterfeits 
of love, and concrete ways to respond more fully to God’s invitation to love found in 
our marriages, families, and homes. Wives, girlfriends and mothers are invited to 
join us (at this meeting only) for this special event. Lunch from Chick-fil-A/
Fellowship/Program: 12:00pm, St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church- 7075 Ashworth 
Rd, West Des Moines. Please register all who plan to attend this event at 
iowacatholicradio.com/events.  

YOUR PARISH THIS WEEK  
FEBRUARY 3 THRU FEBRUARY 9 

SUN     8:00AM     Vietnamese Prayer Group%       
09       12:00PM     Pro Life Meeting+ 

                   KC Chili Cook-Off 

MON   9:00AM     Adoration Begins@ 
03         6:30PM     RCIA** 
   6:30PM     KC Council Meeting+  
             7:00PM     Hispanic Choir Practice** 

TUE     8:00AM    Organ Practice+++     
04       12:45PM     Youth Choir+++   
             6:30PM     Adult Faith Class** 

WED   9:00AM     Adoration Begins@                
05         6:15PM     Religious Ed. **+   
             6:30PM     Youth Group** 
             7:00PM     First Communion Parents Meeting**   

FRI      9:00AM     Adoration Begins@           
07         

SAT     8:30AM     Chaplet of Divine Mercy##                    
08         9:45AM     Altar & Rosary Meeting+ 
           10:00AM     Carmelite’s Meeting+ 

THU    8:00AM     Organ Practice+++                                                          
06         5:45PM     Bell Choir+++ 
           7:00PM     Choir+++ 
           7:00PM     Hispanic Choir Practice** 

Daily Scripture Readings for the week  of February 3, 2020: 
Monday:        2 Sm 15:13-14, 30, 16:5-13; Mk 5:1-20 

Tuesday:        2 Sm 18:9-10, 14b, 24-25a, 30-19:3; Mk 5:21-43 
Wednesday:   2 Sm 24:2, 9-17; Mk 6:1-6 
Thursday:      1 Kgs 2:1-4, 10-12; Mk 6:7-13 
Friday:           Sir 47:2-11; Mk 6:14-29 
Saturday:       1 Kgs 3:4-13; Mk 6:30-34 
Sunday:          Is 58:7-10; 1 Cor 2:1-5; Mt 5:13-16 

ALTAR & ROSARY SOCIETY: Altar & Rosary will meet on 
Saturday, February 8 following the Saturday 9:00 a.m. Mass.  Linda 

Murphy's Band #4 will host. 

40 Days for Life: Sign up for this Lenten campaign has begun. It goes from 
February 26 through April 5. The Basilica Pro-life group has chosen Friday, 
March 27 to pray at the Drake Planned Parenthood and Friday, April 3, to 
pray at the Army Post Rd. location. This campaign has been very successful 
worldwide and has been a pro-life witness for our community. The unborn 
are grateful for all you can do. Thank you.          The Basilica Pro-life Group 

The Des Moines St. Serra Club is hosting a “new member recruitment and 
orientation” dinner on Sunday evening February 23rd hosted by Fr. John 
Bertogli. It will be held at Tumea & Son Restaurant. This recruitment is to 
give our Club more balance of members across all parishes in the area. We 
would really like to encourage Basilica parishioners to consider joining. Our 
members work to support our priests, seminarians, sisters, deacons and 
religious in a variety of ways, especially through prayer. If you are interested 
in attending this complimentary “orientation” dinner  please contact the 
Basilica parish office at 515-244-3101, ext 0 or email 
basilicadm@msn.com.The St. Serra Club will need to have this information 
in by the end of this week, February 7th, in order to send out invitations. 

https://www.iowacatholicradio.com/events
mailto:basilicadm@msn.com.The















